Alstead Board of Selectmen      	Meeting Minutes 			June 13, 2017
The Alstead board of selectmen met in open session on Tuesday June 13,2017 at 6:30 at the Municipal office. Members present were Chairman Rock Wilson, Tim Noonan, and Alan Dustin. Tim led the pledge of allegiance. Tim moved to accept the minutes as read, Alan seconded, motion passed. The board signed a purchase order for DPW to purchase an aluminum trench box. 
The board unanimously agreed to extend the paint bids for one more week. 
John Mann was present and asked if the board had considered starting the duct work in the town hall. He voiced his concern about the exhaust from the trucks and it may potentially clog up the duct work. There are several options for the board to consider. One would be programming the thermostat to have a delay and the other would be install additional duct work. Alan answered he wanted to start with painting first and move onto inside projects.
After a brief discussion about the library steps and peeling paint, and it was decided to ask one of the trustees to come to the board meeting and give an update. Kelly will ask who is available.  
Fire Department head, Kim Kercewich reported he spoke to his membership about the physicals. Several were interested in having them done and some were not. Kim shared he is concerned having to travel to Brattleboro and paying for mileage and additional wages. After some discussion, the board decided to give the members a choice. The Town will agree to pay up to what Clear Choice has agreed to charge the Town. Kim is also going to check to see what Walpole does. The budget review for the fire department and forest fires looks good. 
Rock Wilson reported he spoke with department of labor and any employees working in multiple departments their hours are all encompassed. The board will continue to review this.
Chris Rietmann reported there is grant money available to possibly help replace items on the Hazardous Mitigation Plan. It is a non-matching grant. Chris has offered to write the grant. The deadline for the letter of intent is 8/1/17. The board accepted Chris’s offer to write the letter of intent. 
After some discussion, the board agreed they would all attend the Fall Mountain School Meeting Wednesday June 14, 2107. 
Tim Noonan reported Dan Reid of Marlow is interested in using the Town’s Class IV’s roads at the end of Baine Rd. He is willing to come to talk to the board and offered to look into grants to fix up the trails. 
Tax Deeding was briefly discussed and decided to review in nonpublic session in the near future. Kelly and Trish will gather the information for the board to review. 
Barbara Viegener asked about reimbursement for hazard materials disposed at the Keene Transfers station, the board unanimously agreed to reimburse Alstead residents upon proof of payment. 
Alan moved to adjourn, Rock seconded, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 8:20.
Respectfully submitted, 
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